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The meeting was calJed to order by Deputy Moreau, prayer by Chairman Sewell and 
pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

TIM JENKS, MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT 

Mr. Jenks updated the Board on the activities of the Maintenance Department. Mr. Jenks 
stated he worked at Sam Adkins Park and the fields are ready for ball season. Mr. Jenks 
stated he will begin work in Commissioner Hunt's district tomorrow. 

BILL ADKINS, ROAD DEPARTMENT 

Mr. Adkins updated the Board on the activities of the Road Department. Commissioner 
Whitfield thanked Mr. Adkins for a job weU done in District 1. 

DON A. O'BRYAN, EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT/GRANTS COORDINATOR 

Mr. O'Bryan discussed with the Board the Calhoun County Community Traffic Safety 
Team's (CTST) application to the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) for 
County Road 274 West widening project. He stated that the Florida Department of 
Transportation has approved the application and is currently being processed. 

Mr. O'Bryan discussed with the Board the closeout of the Community Development 
Block Grant (CDBG). 
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Mr. O'Bryan presented to the Board a Change Order from Glenn T. Warren & Company 
on Porter Grade Road for an additiona140' of pipe and mitered ends. After discussion, a 
motion was made by Commissioner Whitfield, seconded by Commissioner Hunt and 
carried to approve said change order for an increase of $1,770.00. 

Mr. O'Bryan presented to the Board a change order from I-C Contractors, Inc. on Capt. 
Lynn and River Road for an increase of $5,964.53. After discussion, a motion was made 
by Commissioner Pickron, seconded by Connnissioner Hunt and carried to approve said 
change order for an increase of $5,964.53. 

The minutes of January 20, 2004 were approved as presented. 

COMMISSIONER PICKRON 

Connnissioner Pickron discussed with the Board the possibility of Dowling Parrish, 
Building Inspector inspecting the City of Blountstown's new additions and building. 
After discussion, the Board asked that the Clerk set a workshop with the City of 
Blountstown's City Council, City Attorney, Board of County Commissioners, County 
Attorney, Clerk Attaway and Mr. Parrish, Building Inspector for February 17, 2004 at 
3:00P.M. 

COMMISSIONER HUNT 

Connnissioner Hunt discussed with the Board the slow response from the telephone 
company when installing culverts. 

West Florida Electric presented an invoice for $1,300 for seven poles moved on Jim 
Durham Road and 6 poles moved on Newsome Road. After discussion, a motion was 
made by Connnissioner Whitfield, seconded by Connnissioner Hunt and carried not to 
pay the invoice. The Board asked the Clerk to write a letter to West Florida Electric. 

There being no further business, the Board did adjourn. 

ATTEST: 
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WILLIAM E. SEWELL, CHAIRMAN 


